May 2023 Newsletter







Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA 98362



Mark Morrow Assistant Golf Professional

Peninsula Golf Club

Our Spring season is off to a strong start! FYI - PGC's 2nd biggest event of the year, the Spring Shotgun, will be happening in May, so get your 2-person team in as soon as possible - more details below!

Here is a review of our last month's activities:

- The BIG CUP tournament was held on Saturday, 4/15/23. Mike Dupuis & Tony Walker were our big winners in the 1st flight (gross & net respectively) and Steven Davis and Nic Harrison were our big winners in the 2nd flight (gross & net respectively). Mike Dupuis shot the overall low gross with a 58!
- Our first Spring/Summer league day teed it up on 4/19/23 and 4/23/23. We have 20 teams and more than 200 players signed up! If your team has a couple openings, do what you can to fill them up. If you have any roster changes, let us know as the deadline will be 4/30/23 for any changes. It'll be a great year for our league with friendly competition and time spent hanging out at PGC.
- The Men's Club 2-Man Scramble occurred on 4/24/23 shout out to the groups of Casey Northern & Tony Walker and Mark Mast & Dave Wahlsten for their gross and net victories in that event!
- The High School match season is starting to wind down as they only have about one more month left of play. Our boys and girls teams have only lost one time each well done! They're playing great and they're our next generation of players here!

Upcoming events:

- 1. a. We have a <u>Coast Guard event on Friday, 4/28/23, 9am start</u> they are expecting 40-50 players. We can accommodate golfers that day, but we ask that you work with the pro shop on your tee times.
- b. We also have the Wilder Baseball Fundraiser tournament this Saturday, 4/29/23 with a 10am shotgun. The course is *closed most of the day* as they have well over 100 players, so please plan accordingly and discuss with the pro shop if you usually play that day.

- 2. As mentioned above, we are taking sign-ups for the 2023 Spring Shotgun which will take place on Saturday & Sunday, 5/27/23-5/28/23, with optional practice round on Friday, 5/26/23. We will send a couple more reminder emails to work to get a full-field for the event. Please review that and the form and get your team together! Payment is due at the time you get your team submitted. Many sign ups are starting to roll in and right now most of our sign-ups are from people out of town. Members please sign up soon to get your names in the mix.
- 2. <u>Horse Races begin on 5/5/23</u>. These events are every other Friday at 5:30pm and 2-person teams, alternate shot format. Signups must be in at 1pm on the days we play.
- 3. The Men's Club 2-Man Chapman is scheduled for 5/21/23. Get a teammate and be here that Sunday morning.
- 4. We have a <u>Taylor Made demo day</u> here on 5/31/23 from 11am-4pm appointments only. If you're interested in trying some clubs at the range, let the pro shop know and we will put your name on the sign-up sheet.
- 5. Please remember to log into your USGA GHIN app and review your contact information. Most of our results and updates are sent via email, so it's important that you have that information there and it is accurate. Please remember to post your scores, even if you play 9 holes. We are also available if you have any questions about this.

Thank you for taking the time to review this information. Thanks also for playing and being loyal to PGC!

Sincerely, Mark Morrow & the Pro Shop Team

From the President

Deborah Jacobs

Golf season is gearing up strong, teams are set and summer Merchant League is off to a good start, Mark has lots of tournaments lined up, Rena has events booked almost every weekend for the next few months and thanks to Tory and his crew the course is looking good and playing great. Now we just need the warmer weather and sunshine and we're set to go.

On another note, many of you may have noticed or may be curious about the construction happening along the north side of #5 fairway. The city of Port Angeles is burying the utility lines along that strip to reduce power outages to nearby properties serviced by these lines, we granted them access across a small portion of our property in that area as we felt there would be no adverse effect to our property; as it turned out they cleaned out our ditch in that area, saving Tory and his crew extra work. Win Win!

Looking forward to warmer weather and sunshine!

Deborah



Just a friendly reminder to all golfers.. The course is not to be used for practice. We offer a putting and chipping green as well as the driving range for your practice needs.

Thanks, Greens Superintendent, Tory Clayton

We are sad to hear of fellow member and dear friend, Charm Dunscomb's recent passing. Charm was a true warrior in her fight against Parkinsons, her spirit and courage kept her going during the battle she fought for many years, she will be truly missed by all.

To Rena and staff she was a friend and family, and will be greatly missed in the clubhouse.

We are sending heartfelt thoughts and prayers to Ward and family.

PGC family and friends

Ladies Club Notes

The PGC ladies have started their 2023 season with Wednesday morning golf. A kick off breakfast was held on April 26th followed by a scramble and business meeting. We are happy to welcome our "Snowbirds" back!!

We are again planning the "Sitting Circles" fundraiser during the Spring Shotgun. Please sign up to help with this event!! We appreciate each of you!!

May schedule for weekly competition: 5/3 Medal Play; 5/10 Substitute Par; 5/17 5 & 4; 5/24 Better 9; 5/31 Front Field Shots / Back Putts.

Our Wednesday tee times are at 9 a.m. Join our fun group and enjoy a round of golf at beautiful PGC!!

PENINSULA GOLF CLUB PRESENTS 61ST SPRING SHOTGUN INVITATIONAL

MAY 27–28, 2023!

SIGN UP NOW!

ADMINISTRATOR NEWS

Laurie McDonald

Well, it's been pretty quiet here in the administration office so far. No doubt due to the 'wonderful' spring weather, but from what I hear the course is amazing. Seasonal members are coming in and rejoining so you should start seeing some of the old familiar faces out and around the course, which is wonderful! Also, our membership numbers have been increasing. If you see any new faces, please give them a warm welcome so everyone can experience the wonderful and inviting atmosphere everyone here at the club promotes.

Just a quick reminder to reach out to me if you want to sign up for ACH Dues processing for the 1st or the 15th or are in need of a cart shed, locker, or have a new mailing address, contact phone number or email address. I am here on Tuesday and Thursday between 8:30 and 2:30 pm.

Thanks, Laurie

CLUBHOUSE NEWS

Rena Parish

We are ending April with a bang. The Longshoreman event was great. Thank you Alan Osterberg for another great event. April 25th is the High school golf tournament event, April 28th we have the Coast Guard fundraiser event and on April 29th the Wilder baseball tournament event. A great ending to the month.

Thank you to Ryan Seiler for painting the men's bathroom at the clubhouse it looks great!!

The clubhouse will be open late on Horse Race Fridays starting May 5th for your food and beverage desires.

The month of May brings back our favorite SPRING SHOTGUN -come out and have a great time at Peninsula Golf.

Thank you,

Rena and Staff

MEMBERSHIP REPORT

April 18, 2023					
Applications:					
Richard Hanson Assoc Sgl	3.23.2023				
Marc Jackson Assoc Sgl	3.23.2023				
Terry Hofrichter Assoc Fam	3.29.2023				
Scott Sanders Assoc Sgl	3.29.2023				
Jerry Marsh Seasonal Sgl	4.4.2023				
Vern Swenson Assoc Sgl	4.10.2023				
Bob Lovell Assoc Sgl	4,11.2023				
Derrin Doty Non-Res Fam	4.15.2023				
Chuck Lisk Assoc Sgl	4.17.2023				
Resignations:					
Marti Martinez Assoc Sgl	3.31.2023				
Membership Totals:					
Certificate	120				
Associate	25				
Junior	6				
Military	1				
Certif Non Resident	5				
Seasonal	1				
TOTAL	158				

Reminder: Home & Home



Like always, golfers that played last year will have first priority. It will be Saturday, June 17 in Victoria; The match at PGC will be Sunday, June 25. We prefer participants to be able to play both sides.

For questions please call Tom Humleker at 360-460-3321



What Is the Ruling?

In taking a drop from a ground under repair area, you place your foot over a divot to prevent the ball from rolling into the divot. The dropped ball hits your foot after hitting the ground. Is there a penalty?

May 2023



Sun 3pm PAHS G	Mon olf every week	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	1 Clubhouse Closed	2	3 Ladies Club	4	5 Horse Race 5:30 pm	6
7	8 Clubhouse Closed	9	10 Ladies Club	11	12	13
14	15 Clubhouse Closed	16 Board Meeting Committees 4 pm Board 5 pm Members Welcome	17 Ladies Club	18	19 Horse Race 5:30 pm	20
21 2-Man Chapman	22 Clubhouse Closed	23	24 Ladies Club	25	26 Practice Round for Shotgun (optional)	27 Spring Shotgun Course closed to outside play
28 Spring Shotgun Course closed to outside play	Clubhouse Open 10 am to 2 pm	30	31 Taylor Made Demo 11 am to 4 pm appointments only Ladies Club	c	Merchant Leagu on Wednesdays and Sundays	e Rounds

Clubhouse Hours May 1, 2023—May 31, 2023

 Monday
 Closed (See May 29)

 Tuesday
 06:30 am to 5:00 pm

 Wednesday
 11:00 am to 9:00 pm

 Thursday
 06:30 am to 7:00 pm

 Friday
 11:00 am to 5:00 pm

 Saturday
 06:30 am to 5:00 pm

 Sunday
 11:00 am to 4:00 pm

2 Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com 360-461-2203 rsgranger50@hotmail.com



Assistant Golf Professional Mark Morrow 360-457-6501: mmorrow@7cedars.com

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856: pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

Clubhouse Rena Parish 360-457-7348: Call Rena to book your party or special events
pgcrenaparish@gmail.com
Superintendent Tory Clayton 360-457-6508